BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
1970
JUNFORHIGH YOUTH GROUP

CDR. & Mrs. Donald Knutson were sponsors for the Junlor High Group
unti! March of 1970. At that time CDR. Knutson received orders and was
transferred and Mr. & Mrs. Robert Morrison and Mr. & Mrs. James Hopewell
took the group until June. Thelr June meeting was a farewell party at
the Morrison home. In January there was a meeting of all the youth groups
in the area and at that time the Junior Group put on a pantomime. In the
spring there was a carwash to earn money for the Retreat at Makemie Woods.
In March the Alpha Teen study series was introduced. The Junior Group
also helped with Bible School .

In October LCOR. & Mrs. Larry Bobst took over as sponsors of the group.
A Halloween Party was held in their home. In November there was a carwash,
Again to ralse money for a Retreat at Makemle Woods held in November in which
they Joined with the Junior and Senior Groups from Willlamsburg Presbyterian
Church.

At Christmas time they joined with the Senior Group and went Caroling
to the shut-ins of the church. After caroling they went to the Douglas
Murray home for a party. The Junior Group also gave a Christmas Party for
eleven Welfare Children. The group has been helping with Junlor Church since

October.

Mr. & Mrs. Larry S. Bobst
Junlor Youth Group Advisors
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BAYSIDE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
1870
SENIOR HIGH YOUTH GROUP

The Senior High Youth Fellowship Group In 1970 enjoyed a year of
meaningful programs designed to bring out thelr creativity. They
also sponsored a welfare family and did what they could to make thls
family's life a little more pleasant. They painted the house these

people live in and also provided them with food and clothing.

The Senior High Group went with the Junior High Group to Makemie
Woods on weekend retreats twice, once in March and again in November.
Both of these weekends proved to be of much benefit to all the young
people involved. They shared a program of worship, fellowship, and

recreation.

In December the two groups again got together, this time to go on
a Scavenger Hunt for food for the needy and o go Christmas caroling

to the shut-ins and elderly of the church.

Mr. & Mrs., James F, Hopewel |
Advisors, Senior High Youth Group
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